
SAINT PETER PARISH 

39 Church Ave., P.O. Box 446 Northbridge, MA  01534 

 

Rev. Thomas G. Landry   

Pastor 

 

  Quat Van Tran  (Vincent)     

Deacon  

 

 

Leeann Hansson, YOUTH MINISTER  

 & LIFETEEN COORDINATOR 

stplifeteen@stpeterrockdale.org 

 

  Patty Corkum,  CCD COORDINATOR 

Grades Pre K through 4 

loreto@stpeterrockdale.org 

 

Religious Education Office      

  (508) 234-6355    

 

 Rectory Phone     (508) 234-2156  

FAX: (508) 266-0447 

Email:  

parishoffice@stpeterrockdale.org 

 

 Website: www.stpeterrockdale.org 

 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS:   

Monday through Friday  

9:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

 

Elaine Nowlan    Parish Secretary  

Christine Fung-A-Fat  Administrative  

                                   Assistant     

 

SCHEDULE OF LITURGIES: 

Saturday 4:30 PM         

Sunday  8:30 and 11:00 AM 

Monday-Thursday 8:00 AM 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturday 3:30 PM     

Wednesday  8:45AM      

Anytime by request. 

 

BAPTISMS:  Please call the rectory to 

meet with a member of the baptismal 

team. 

 

MARRIAGES: 

Please call the rectory at least twelve 

months in advance to begin required  

marriage preparation. 

 

PARISH COUNCIL: Barbara Ramian, Audra Gaul, 

Pete Sabourin, George Murray, Jeff Roy, Luke 

Williams, Karen Lemoine 

 

FINANCE COMMITTEE: 

Homer Rajotte     Thomas Heney 

Jeffrey Thibeault     George Murray    

James Archibald-ex officio 

 

BEREAVEMENT MINISTRY: 

Elaine Nowlan  508-234-2156 

 

 

SAINT VINCENT DEPAUL SOCIETY: 

Please call: Rectory: 234-2156;   

Peter Sabourin 508-266-1033 

 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY: 

Grace Sawyer 508-278-7276  

 

MUSIC MINISTRY:   Richard White 508-835-4380       

Leeann Hansson and Bill Corkum  508-864-5127   

Marie Chabot 508-234-2156 



ST. PETER PARISH NORTHBRIDGE, MA 

SATURDAY  June 28th 

 4:30PM  Deceased Members of Brouillard &  

               Sobon Families  by Mr. and Mrs. John Brouillard 

 

SUNDAY   July 29th 

 8:30AM    Leo Hetu 7th anniversary by Terry & Family 

11:00AM   Michael Sawyer 5th anniversary by his family 

 

 MONDAY   July 30th 

 8:00AM     Bob & Jean Hayes by The Lavallee’s 

 

TUESDAY   July 31st 

 8:00AM      Ronald Turgeon (Birthday Remembrance) 

                    by his Family 

 

WEDNESDAY    August 1st 

 8:00AM       Helen & Lucien Lavallee by the Jordan’s 

 

THURSDAY   August 2nd 

 8:00AM        Members of our Parish Family 

 

 SATURDAY  August 4th 

 4:30PM     Marguerite & Raymond Filor by Drina & Linda 

 

SUNDAY  August 5th  

 8:30AM     Fr. Victor Rocha by Shirley Noel &  

                  Gladys Kaminski 

11:00AM    Doris Erickson by the Hansson’s 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship of 

treasure 

 

 

 

Please keep these people in 

your prayers: 

 

Rory Euloth, Sharron Grocki, Linda Chipman,  

Jeannine Patnode, Rhonda Lavallee,  

Ed Kennedy, Eric Lambert, Luke Wiegers,  

Donna Labrie, Patricia Scriliner and  

Beverly Morrissette 

And all those in our parish book of prayers. 

 

Prayer for the sick 

 

Father, Your love is as wide as the oceans  

As deep as the sea,  

And as tall as the heavens. 

May your spirit rise like a mighty wave and come and 

restore those who are ill. 

You are the water of life,   

You are a fresh spring,  

You are healing rain  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 22, 2018 

 

Envelopes Collected           65          $  1371.00 

Electronic Giving           19        572.00           

Renovations envelopes        5                  139.00      

Donation toward capital project               5000.00                                                     

__________________________________________ 

       Total                                                $ 7082.00 

 

 

 

 

Stewardship Reminder  

 

As we embark upon the season of vacations and 

other wonderful opportunities for travel, please re-

member that our financial commitments as a parish 

don’t  “take a vacation”.  To you who provide your 

financial support through electronic giving weekly or 

monthly, Thank You!  To you who use the envelope 

system or participate in meeting our financial needs 

in some other fashion, please remember to contrib-

ute as you do regularly by anticipating or making up 

your contributions. Everyone’s participation helps 

keep us on track!  

 

 

Remembrance Mass 

 

A Mass of Remembrance for our Brother 

Knights that have recently preceded us in death 

will be held at the Alter of St. Patrick’s Ceme-

tery on RT.122 in Whitinsville, MA.  The Cere-

mony will begin at 6:00pm on  Wednesday, Au-

gust 1st.  If inclement weather is forecasted the 

Mass will be held at Good Shepherd Church in 

Linwood. 



  17TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                                                           JULY 29, 2018 

 

 

 

        

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You’re Invited! 

To a Mission Trip Sharing Event With the Kids 

Just Returning from YNIA and J5D 

 

August 5, 2018 

In the Parish Center after the 11:00am Mass 

 

Refreshments will be Served 

We hope you will join us! 

 

 

Fall Retreat for Women 

Save The Date!  On Saturday, October 20th, A 

Retreat for Women with Jaymie Stuart Wolfe will 

be held from 8:30am to 1:30pm at St. Mary’s 

Church Hall, Shrewsbury.  Sponsored by the 

Commission for Women of the Diocese of 

Worcester.  For more information, please contact 

Pamela Ashmankas at 508-798-0612. 

 

 

Northbridge Association  

of Churches 

Backpacks and School 

Supplies 

 

The association of churches is 

once again getting ready for the 

new school year by putting together backpacks & 

school supplies to give kids who otherwise would 

not have what they need to start school in the 

fall. If you are able to help, there is a list of the 

needed supplies in the gathering area. (this is a 

typical list of what each student is asked to bring 

in the first week of school) 

Anything you can do to help out is most  

appreciated! 

 

Please return your donation to the box in the 

gathering area by August 19th, 2018 

 

Thank you for your help in advance! 

 A Note from 

 Our Seminarian 

Christian 

 I cannot believe it is already ten 

weeks since I arrived in St. Peter’s 

Parish and that very same day we 

had the feast of Pentecost, where 

we celebrated the coming of the 

Holy Spirit among us. Well, to me 

that celebration did not finish that Sunday. In fact, it was 

the prelude to a summer that was an outpouring of the 

Holy Spirit in my life and also in my vocational discerning 

process. Since this is my last weekend of assignment here 

at St. Peter’s I would like to share a little bit of my summer 

experience. 

     As I look back to my memories of this summer assign-

ment, I certainly can say that sharing the gift of faith with 

you all has been a gift from the Holy Spirit to me. Indeed, 

this has been an everyday learning experience. For exam-

ple, participating in different activities such as serving 

mass, going to the hospital, serving mass at Beaumont 

Nursing Center, going on a field trip to the Shrine of Saint 

Therese Lisieux, going to ALFA meetings, helping put to-

gether the environment for Loreto summer week and, 

other small chores, these were experiences which I en-

joyed very much doing. Also, in being involved with the 

parish life I had the opportunity to know wonderful people 

among the parish staff and parishioners from whom I have 

learned valuable life lessons, I will never forget. 

    Each learning process needs a master and, I am so 

grateful to God for letting me know Fr. Tom who is a 

blessing for the Church and for this community. Thanks 

Fr. Tom for being an instrument of God’s love and doing 

such a great job showing God’s mercy to all of us. 

    Thanks to you all for opening your hearts to this semi-

narian and welcoming me in this community, I appreciate 

your acts of kindness. While I am looking forward to re-

sume my theological studies at the end of August I ask 

you to please keep me in your prayers. You already have 

a space in my heart and I will keep you in my Prayers. 

Christian 

 

Thank you … 

     In the name of the People of God of St. Peter’s Parish, 

I wish to express gratitude to the family of Patricia Claire 

Dupre.  Respecting their Mother’s wishes, the family has 

conveyed to the parish a legacy from her estate in the 

amount of $5,000.00.  At their recommendation, this 

amount is being applied to the unplanned Capital Expendi-

tures which had challenged our current parish budget. 

     As the note accompanying this check stated, “Mom 

was a faith-filled person and loved St. Peter’s.” We re-

member Mrs. Dupre fondly, and we thank her family most 

sincerely!  Thank you for honoring her memory in this way, 

and for honoring us as well! 

                                       Fr. Tom 



How about making a  

Cursillo weekend? 

  

Cursillo or "short course in Christianity" is an uplifting 

and educational experience.  Cursillo was brought 

from Spain to the United States in 1962.  The week-

end is facilitated by a team of laypeople and clergy 

who deliver organized talks and discussions.  What 

the presenters add to the talks is the witness of their 

own lives, their struggles and triumphs in Christ.  The 

weekend is full of laughter, prayer, great music, won-

derful meals and so much more.  Our Women’s cur-

sillo is  October 25-28.  All week-

ends will be held at the Immaculate 

Conception Spiritual Renewal Cen-

ter in Putnam, CT. For additional 

information, please contact Sue 

Leighton at 508-278-3155 or sleigh-

ton1958@gmail.com OR Joan 

Laracy at 774-239-2474 or 

joanlaracy@yahoo.com 

 

 

St. Patrick's Church  

Spaghetti Supper/Concert 

 

St. Patrick's Church, 7 East Street, Whitinsville 

will host a spaghetti supper at 5:30pm on  

Saturday, August 4th in the Parish Center/lawn. 

Chris Bilodeau will be performing Billy Joel  

music in the air conditioned Church at 7:00pm, 

immediately followed by a dessert party. Tickets 

are $15-dinner, $15-concert, $10-dessert. Save 

$5 on each ticket by purchasing in advance. 

If you buy all three, the dessert is free! Tickets 

will be sold after all Masses on the weekends of 

July 21st/28

th

. For further information/tickets, 

contact Aileen at aileen@mystpatricks.com or 

call 508-234-5656. Tickets will also be available 

that evening. All proceeds will be used to ex-

pand the Youth Ministry Program. 

 

 

 

Catholic Charities Home Care Program  

 

CCHCP is looking for aides to care for elders and 

handicapped individuals in their own homes.  Aides 

provide light housekeeping , laundry, shopping and 

personal care.  Candidates must be reliable, com-

passionate and have transportation.  Please call, for 

an appointment: 1-800-649-4364                               

EOE/AA 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

************************************************ 

 

Children’s Liturgy of  the Word  

Held every Sunday at the 11:00 Mass.  Please 

join us!  If you have any questions about our Chil-

dren’s Liturgy of the Word, please contact Patty 

@ 508-320-5743. 

************************************************ 

A Note From the Road   

Young Neighbors in Action 

 

Greetings from the Winnebago Reservation  

in Nebraska... 

 

We began our work today (Monday) in Rosalie a 

community of 164 people.  At one point, not long 

ago it was a thriving town.  Unfortunately, the 

railroad was rerouted and it is nearly a ghost 

town now with only one small sign marking busi-

ness and a pub besides the local post office.  

 

Today we scraped paint from the walls of the lo-

cal post office so that we can give it a brand new 

paint job tomorrow when we return.  This week 

our kids will be learning about what community 

really means to these residents, and seeing first 

hand the severe poverty many Native Americans 

live in.  They will likely have many stories to tell 

when they return! 

 

Joey, Meghan, Josh & Pete Getting the  

Post Office Ready for Painting 


